RESOLUTION 264-19

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A REFUND OF A CONSTRUCTION PERMIT
IN THE BOROUGH OF CLAYTON FOR THE YEAR 2019

WHEREAS, SunRun paid a fee for a Construction Permit, which was for
installation of a solar panel system; and

WHEREAS, the homeowner has cancelled the installation of said solar panel
system; and

WHEREAS, it is the desire of the Borough of Clayton to refund to such
individual the respective fee.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the
Borough of Clayton, in the County of Gloucester, and State of New Jersey, that the
Borough of Clayton be and is hereby authorized to issue a check in the amount of
$183.00 to SunRun.

ADOPTED at a meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Clayton, in
the County of Gloucester, and State of New Jersey held on December 26, 2019.
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125 NORTH DELSEA DRIVE, CLAYTON, NEW JERSEY 08312
Fax: (856) 881-0153 Phone: (856) 881-2882 www.claytonnj.com

07/17/17

RE: Permit Reimbursement

Dear Donna,

Our office had issued a construction permit for the property located at 272 W. Chestnut Street
(Block- 226 Lot- 31) on August 20, 2019 to SunRun for the installation of a Solar System. We have
received a letter via mail dated November 25, 2019 from SunRun (see attached) stating that the Solar
Panels will not be installed. SunRun is requesting that we void the permit and reimburse them for the
work that has not been started.

Please issue a refund to SunRun in the amount of $183.00. Thank you for your attention to this
matter.

Sincerely,

A0/

Construction Official

Jack Eckler



SUnrun
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Borough of Clayton
125 N Delsea Dr.
Clayton, NJ 08312

To Whom It May Concern,

The purpose of this letter is to request the cancellation and refund of fees, if applicable, of permit
#19-235 for the photovoltaic solar project located at 272 W. Chestnut St.

The homeowner Thomas Krauss, has decided not to move forward with the project.

Please send refund and/or P.O. to:
20 W. Stow Rd. Suite 2
Marlton, NJ 08053

Thank you for your time.

Regards,
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Chauntae Mills

Branch Operations Coordinator
(609)380-0548
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